Trinity Tidings
Trinity Lutheran Church/School

3000 35th Avenue
Greeley, Colorado 80634

August 2016

JOIN US

TWELCOME
BAC K/ Un©

TLS Students and their Families!
Tuesday, August 16th
6:00 pm to 7:00pm

Back to School Night

Mr. Erickson will open with a brief welcome in the School Gym.
Afterwards make your way to the Cafeteria for Ice Cream!!
What a great opportunity to meet the TLS students and their
families and share God's Blessings!!
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S O A R —Serving Older Adults in the Rocky Mountain District
22nd Annual Older Adult Gathering
Theme:“God’s Plan for My Life”

Bethlehem Lutheran Church
Sept 19-20,2016
For more information see bulletin board in Narthex

Guest Speakers Include:
Dr. Lamb Executive Director of Lutheran for Life
Rev. David Ahlman from Peace Lutheran Church in Arvada, CO
Dr. John Schutz Cardiologist
Capt. Mario Ruiz of the Salvation Army
Registration Deadline is September |2

.A. NOte fI‘O]Il the EditOI‘ —I had a dream about loved ones of mine showing up at

my house. I was so excited to spend time with them, but in an instant, they changed their mind and
went instead to a meeting place, suggesting I could meet them there. They left without me, just drove
off leaving me standing there. The feeling of abandonment crept over me as I watched them drive away
without me. Iloved them so much and they didn’t seem to care about my feelings at all. I was glad it
was just a dream, but it left me feeling unsettled. I wondered if there was more to the dream than just
an uncomfortable feeling to be pushed aside. The Old Testament has many accounts of people having
dreams with messages. I went about my day, my routine, but wisps of the dream kept floating into my
mind. In my dream, I arrived at the meeting place, once again excited to spend time with my loved
ones, only to find it full of other people. My loved ones were mingling with everyone there, laughing,
joking and such with different groups as they moved around the room. I was saddened that they did
not acknowledge or introduce me. Suddenly, I was in a kitchen and I was frantically trying to prepare
food in unfamiliar surroundings. Again by myself, I was “expected” to provide. Faces would pop in and
tell me how much more my loved ones, loved each of them over me, it was a horrible feeling. Still shaken
by the dream, I sat down to begin my devotions and I wondered.... Could God have given me a glimpse
of how He feels? Do I show up at His house, but not really to see and spend time with Him? Do I not
wait for Him to accompany me and leave without Him? Do I invite Him or just “expect” Him? When I
am among others, do I acknowledge Him? Do I thank Him? Or do I “expect” Him to provide all that I
want? Does God feel that I love the things and people of this world more than I love Him? Does He feel
I have abandoned Him? Forgive me Lord. Let me come to Your house to see, hear and spend time with
You, Lord, not check my watch as I mentally run through my list of things to do while you are speaking
to me. May I invite you and bring you with me everywhere I go and in everything I do. Give me
strength and courage to always acknowledge You, Your gifts and Your presence in every part of my life,
everyday. May I give thanks and praise to You for providing all that I need, not because it is expected,
but because of Your love for me. May my life and actions be a testament that I love You, Lord, first and
most; that family and friends, although important, are gifts from You and are not more important than
you. May You never feel that horrible feeling of abandonment. May all Your children cherish their time
with You whether in Your house or in their hearts.




SATU RDAY AUGUST 6

2nd Annual Pickers Paradise

WHERE: Trinity Lutheran Church & School
3000 35th Ave Greeley, CO 80634

Every Parking Spot is $25
No limit on the number of spots.
All money collected from the sale of items goes directly to the seller.

Additional Attractions include: Trinity Pork-Chop-On-A-Stick,

Help Needed:
*Church Booth Attendant *Bake Sale Attendant
*Bathroom Attendant (Inside the Church) *Bouncy House Attendant

(Volunteers needed for a couple of hours)

SETUP Hours: 5 AM to 6 AM on Saturday morning
SELLING Hours: 6 AM to 2 PM

TO RESERVE SPOTS OR TO VOLUNTEER
Contact: Laura R. at 303-589-3253



[ Celebrating 70 years!

50\16"“5’ Sunday, September 18

'DO | (immediately following 8am service)
5 YOU are invited to the celebration!
Let us give thanks and praise to God for
70 years of Christian education at

Trinity Lutheran School!
Come to the school for coffee and rolls immediately following the 8 am Sunday
Service. There will be rejoicing, singing and praise for God’s blessings!

Here is how YOU can help make this an awesome celebration:

*Invite everyone (especially former Trinity students)

*Use Social Media to get the word out that we are celebrating!

*Volunteer to decorate and set up

*Volunteer to cleanup

*Loan pictures, memorabilia, and historical information for viewing

(Drop items at the school office. Malke sure they are marked with
information to return items. i.e. name phone number, etc)

*Look for sign-up sheets in the church Narthex beginning August 7th

Contact Linda Klipp @ 970-351-8172 or klipp4@comcast.net

“After 70 years, we are just getting started—God has more for us to do!”




t It's hard to believe that it was just over a year
e e ago the “Clavir Family” made a life changing decision
to move from California to Colorado. This

T ﬁe C [GL’ViT fami[y enthusiastic family of three have made Trinity their

home. The frequently asked question is “why?”

Before Pam and Ken met at Our Savior Lutheran Church in Arcadia, CA in the late 1980's, they
were each searching for God's guidance and care as they rebuilt their private lives. God provided with an
added bonus of not only a best friend, but a life partner. God is awesome!

Ken was born in Chandler, AZ, but was raised in California. He completed his undergrad and
graduate education at Concordia University in [rvine. Although in his heart Ken is a LCMS trained junior
high teacher, his alma mater asked him to become the University Registrar in 1998, a job which he
embraced and enjoyed.

Born and raised in Lakewood, CO, Pam started working for Concordia in 1992, She was hired as
the General Manager, but was asked to build a Human Resources department in [996 and spent |19 years
learning something new every day. Colorado was always a favorite destination to get away to visit family.
When Pam’s parents passed on to play Pinochle in heaven with old friends, the couple’s visits to Colorado
lessened and the idea of moving to Colorado seemed like a ‘pipe dream’.

Life went on. University commitments, church involvement, children, grandchildren, Ken's parents
and siblings, there was plenty to keep them busy. However, the dream to leave California persisted.

Then, as so often happens, God shows up with a great, unsought, unimagined opportunity. Would Ken
consider working in the Registrar’s office at UNC? They needed his special expertise and experience. Many
hours of discussion ensued. Their three grown children had their own lives and the seven grandchildren
were either grown or had moved across the country to places like Nevada, Michigan and Ohio. Pam could
try early retirement, at least for a while. Ken’s dad and step-dad had gone to heaven to join the Pinochle
game Pam’s folks were hosting, and Ken's mom, Elaine, was ready to join the new adventure in Colorado,
so the decision was made.

Ken moved first and started work at UNC on May|, 2015, Pam and Elaine stayed
ZZ in California to sell their homes and pack up their belongings. While learning a new job,
Ken was also tasked with a couple of small projects like ‘buy a house’ and ‘find a new
church’. Again, God provided for him to succeed. He found a house with a nice mother
-in-law apartment for his mother, Elaine and a yard big enough for a vegetable garden
and a small flock of seven chickens. Visiting Trinity the very first Sunday, Ken found eve-
ryone warm and welcoming, and he knew this would be their new church home. They
grateful to members of Trinity who were a great blessing to Ken, Pam and Elaine,
opening their hearts and arms to the three ‘newbies’ from California.

Settling into their new life in Colorado, they became "involved’ with their Trinity home. Kenis a
regular scripture reader at Sunday services, attended S.W.O.T. meetings before they disbanded and also
serves as on the Board of Spiritual Ministries (Elders). Pam is serving on the Board of Christian Education.
She is the Project leader for the Employee Handbook update and in a great
resource for consultation in  Human Resource matters. Ken, Pam, and Elaine
regularly attend the 8 am service and Bible Study that follows. All three are loving
their new life in Greeley and raise their hands in praise to God as the adventure
continues......
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The following members of our church are currently either living at home or in a care facility and have
limited capability of joining their church family at worship. Please remember them with prayers and
perhaps by sending them a card. You may call the church office to obtain their addresses.

*Melanie Davis - Home *Judith Nashlund-Sugar Valley Estates
*Bertha Dill - Grace Pointe *lames & Alice Rewerts —-Home
*Rachel Einspahr — Home *Karen & Ron Rutt - Home
*Luella Foss - Bonell *George Schum - Fairacres Manor
*Virgil Heiden -Home *Vera Schum - The Bridge
*Jack & Caryle Kassahn -Home *Elfrieda Schlager - Garden Square
*Herman Kiel - Home *Joye Shafer - Centennial Healthcare
*Ruth Kilburn - Bonell *Virgil & Iris Troester - Bonell Towers ‘Q*OMEQO
| *Carolyn Martin Peaks —Bonell *Bea VanZago Peaks - Bonell 2 (%
*Ruth McGhghy - Bonell Towers *Rosalie Wacker - Life Care o) o)
*Redonda Patton - Bonell Towers  *Alvina Whittman - Home KIS K B K
FRIENDS
| Remember Our Missionaries
ASKINS IN ASIA THE GARMS FAMILY
www.lcms.org/askins www.thegarmsfamily.com I
or www.facebook.com/askinsinasia or www.twitter.com/thegarmsfamily
or www.twitter.com/royaskins E-mail: info@thegarmsfamily.com
E-mail;_roy.askins@]cmsintl.org
ANN SIMMONS with
JOHN WOLF Faith Comes By Hearing
(retired AF Lt Colonel) E-mail: anns@fcbhmail.org
John will oversee all the mission
fields in Africa as a logistics person. )
himself in this mission. XZAIVIER JAMES with
E-mail: John.wolf@lcmsintl.org Colorado WAR Basketball Players
Working with youth in our community
to provide opportunities for a better life

thru structure, discipline & leadership.

MICHAEL ERSLAND of Lutheran Bible Translators
www.LBT.org or www.facebook.com/Erslandupdates

E-mail: Michael.Ersland@lbt.org




From the Desk N
of the President paaini

As you know, we have been trying a "blended" service since the first Sunday of June. We handed
out surveys each Sunday to solicit your opinions. We also sent out the same survey in the last

newsletter. Thank you so much to all of you who gave us completed survey instruments.
We received 136 of them.

Pastor, the Elders and | reviewed them all. There were some great suggestions for our worshib, and
some of these have already been implemented.

We also looked at the attendance and offerings for each of the Sundays in this trial. Our analysis
and discussion led us to the decision to go back to our previous two services (at 8:00 and 10:30)

starting August 7. The Bible Study groups, conducted by Pastor Allmann, Pastor Hesse, and Larry
Whitney, will again be held between the services.

Since there were so many positive comments about this service we thought we should ask your
opinion about trying this blended service again next summer. We will have an additional
questionnaire for you to give us your final opinion. This questionnaire will be in the bulletin on

July 31 and August 14. If you are not in church either one of those days, | would be happy to send
you a questionnaire to complete for us.

Again, thank you for taking the time to tell us what you think.

Thank you to all of you who attended the Garms Family Concert on June 26. We thoroughly
enjoyed this family's musical talent and the love of God they shared with us. We sent them on their
way with a total donation from the church and from those present at the concert of $659.

Please mark your calendars for the 2nd Saturday of each month. Peggy Peters and Kristi
Sanderson are doing amazing work cleaning up around the church, and they could sure use
some help. It is our church and school to care for, and we really can't dfford to hire people to
do these projects to keep it looking nice. Hope to see you on August 13! Thank you to Virtus
Einspahr and Les Durdy who are there to show Peggy and Kristi where things are and how they
work!
Blessings,
Chexi




Financial Report

Cash Position
Fiscal Year End June 30, 2016

Offerings & Other Income $571,042
School Income $213.078
Total Income {Cash In) $784,120
Ordinary Expenses $646,850
Mortgage Interest $ 78,193
Mortgage Principal $ 88.086
Total Expenses (Cash Out) $813,129

Ending cash position (Overage/Shortfall) -$29,009

What does this mean?- Spending was $29,009 more than money brought in.

Explanation of Financial Report

As you can see, we ended up the fiscal year just ended with a cash deficit just under $30,000.The
budget approved at the Voters Meeting in June of 2015 projected that we would have a cash deficit
of around $46,000.That on the surface would appear to be good news, however, a deficit is still just
that. So, how were we able to spend more money than we took in? Well, we in essence borrowed it
from ourselves. We took it from the extra money in our checking account, leaving us with only about
$5,000 in that account at the end of the year just completed.

I am sure your question now is what does this mean for the new fiscal year we are just starting. At
the Voters Meeting in May a budget was approved that calls for a cash deficit of $97,000. If we use
our current savings account balance against that we are still left with a shortfall of $52,000.
Obviously, we do not want to do that. Our weekly offerings for the last month went from $15,330
the first Sunday in June to $7,400 the last Sunday in June. That "run rate" will cause a cash flow
problem for us.

So, now is the time to ask for God's help; and to ask you, the members of this congregation, for your
help. We have a lot of good things happening at Trinity. Our school is fully staffed, the preschool is
full, people have a "good feel " about them, and for the most part, all of our Boards are fully staffed
with volunteers. Our Sunday Services are filled with blessings from the Holy Spirit, through the
messages from Pastor Hafeman, and the Bible Studies.We have a lot to accomplish to keep our
ministries at Trinity moving in a positive direction.

Chieni Canosten
President



School Happenings

Submitted by Kyle Erickson, K-8 Lead Teacher

Beloved Children of God,

Here is a little humor for you as we begin a new school year:

'Honey, wake up. It's time to go to school'

'‘But why? I don't want to go.'

'Give me one good reason why you don't want to go.'

‘Well, I'm too tired.'

'Oh, that's no reason to miss the first day of school. Come on now and get ready.'
'Give me one good reason why I should go to school.’

"Well, YOU'RE THE TEACHER!'

This is how some teachers might feel right about this time of year, but no sir, not me. Don't get me wrong, I have
greatly appreciated my summer, but there are so many things to be excited about as we begin a new school year.

First and foremost, we are grateful for all of the students and families that value a Christian education, more
specifically, Trinity Lutheran School. Our preschool is filling up fast and our elementary/middle school has
roughly 25% more students enrolled than last year. Numbers are important, but even more important is our
opportunity to build God's kingdom. Jesus said, "Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for
the kingdom of heaven belongs to such as these."

On Tuesday, August 16, we will have our Open House and Ice Cream Social beginning at 6:00 pm. This is an
opportunity for you to come learn more about Trinity Lutheran School and to fellowship with church and school
families. I hope to see you all there.

Please keep our faculty, students, and families in your prayers as we begin our new school year. The elementary
and middledschool students will begin on Wednesday, August 17" and preschoolers will begin on Monday,
August 22™,

Our sports program is taking the first steps in preparing our athletes for competition. We have spent time
throughout July practicing for volleyball and basketball. We will continue to practice for volleyball throughout
August and look forward to our first games. Basketball will begin in November. As schedules continue to be

updated, you can go to our Trinity Lutheran School website: http://www.tlsgreeley.org/ and click on Events &
Calendar to view dates and times for all school related events.

Other events and activities that are taking place include Pickers Paradise and our 70" Year Anniversary for our
school. More information is included throughout this newsletter.

Thank you for all of your support and encouragement with all of the ministries that we have available here at
Trinity and our opportunities to be the hands and feet of Jesus.

God's Blessings to you,

FHyte Exichson
Lead Feachen




School Begins Wednesday,
August 17 for K-8 students

Preschool Begins
Monday August 22nd
for M-W-F students

and
Tuesday, August 23rd

1

Preschool Requests

*Pots & Pans for outdoor
play area

*Wooden spoons for
outside music wall
*Non-latex gloves for

serving food

‘ School Sup

P

SLOW
DOWN

CHILDREN
| AT PLAY

hese are items the preschool has
Requested to enhance their program.
Bring donations to the school office.

|

plies Donations
Thank you Trinity for always being so
generous in your support of the school. We are
so grateful for the donations of school supplies
among other things, each year.
Once again this year, we are in a state of
transition with our Preschool staff and suggest
that you consider donating Walmart & Target
cards through the scrip program.

;

e

~LULA | This option:
il L we | |1) Saves you time in crowded stores trying to
gy decide what to get.

2) It contributes to the Scrip Program

3) Provides flexibility for the staff allowing
them to purchase the supplies they need for
their individual classrooms.

Thank You, Trinity!l




THANK GOD YOU’RE SAFE

Submitted by Larry Whitney
Pastoral Assistant

Yes, it's great to be alive — spiritually alive in Christ, filled with a living hope as heirs of God. Yet being a

Christian in this world is not a “piece of cake.” In fact, without the grace of God it would be impossible
to remain a Christian.

The fact that we are alive, born again children of God, means that our life will be a struggle, a daily battle,
The unholy three, the devil, the sinful world and our sinfui flesh, gang up on us. They work hard to
weaken and destroy our faith and our spiritual life.

“Our struggle,” Paul wrote, “is not against flesh and blood, but against the rulers, against the authorities,
against the powers of this dark world and against the spiritual forces of evil in the heavenly realms.”
Indeed, the devil's schemes can sometimes make us wonder whether it is so great to be alive. The fierce
temptations we face, the sins we struggle against make us wonder, “How can | ever win? How can | hope
to remain a believing child of God against such odds?”

One thing is sure — if it came down to us against Satan, if it were only up to us and our own strength and
will, the battle would be lost. Peter, for one, discovered that we cannot rely on our own powers.

But Peter himself here encourages us to know and to trust that we are safe. The unholy three — devil,
world and flesh — cannot win the battle and steal our salvation from us. “Through faith you are shielded
by God'’s power,” Peter tells us, from the present moment until the time when Jesus comes again to give
us our inheritance of eternal glory.

Thank Ged for his mercy! It really is great to be alive in Christ, to know that our gracious God will not
allow us to fall back into the hands of Satan and into spiritual and eternal death. He will shield us, guard
and keep us till the last day.

But let's be sure that we don't miss two important words, “through faith.! God's promise does not give
us the right to fall asleep and to neglect our faith and spiritual life. God keeps us in faith by his Spirit

through the preaching of the gospel and the sacrament of the altar. As we faithfully use them, he keeps
us; we will be safe.

Heavenly Father, guard and keep us so that the unholy three may not deceive us or lead us
into false belief, despair and other great and shameful sins; and though we are tempted by
them, enable us to overcome and win the victory, through our Lord Jesus Christ. Amen.

Fastoral Assistant




TLC Council Notes
July 11, 2016

Minutes of the June 13, 2016 Meeting - Approved and posted to the website.
Treasurer's report as of June 30, 2016 - Reviewed and approved.
Board Reports
® The Board of Elders and Spiritual Ministries
I)Summer service evaluation summaries presented to Elders
2)Elders voted to return to two services beginning August 7 because of summer attendance
and offerings concerns
3)Two more summer evaluation forms will be given to the congregation on July 31* and
August 14th to determine the viability of a summer service next year
4)DCE job description to be finalized in August; Elders will issue a call to fill the position
5)The Garms Family concert netted $659, Elders guaranteed $300 and the 50 people who
attended the concert contributed $359

e The Board of Financial and Stewardship Ministries
| }Finance Board will meet to prepare fiscal year-end financial reports, which will be available in August
2)QuickBooks training package purchased to assist Debi Roethemeyer and Board members in
learning the program to prepare financials

e The Board of Property Ministries
I)Property Board meeting scheduled for July 19th
2)Landscaping will resume in August
3)Plans not yet finalized for set-up of new K-8 playground equipment
4)Church entryway lights are installed and functioning

e The Board of Education Ministries

1)Operating budget discussed at the BOCE meeting

2)Interviews in progress for a new Preschool lead teacher

3)Picker’s Paradise fundraiser needs adult volunteers for money collection, bathroom monitoring,
bouncy house, wrist bands, and bake sale. Pork Chop On-A-Stick also needs volunteers for the
Greeley Arts Picnic. Contact Laura R. at 303-589-3253 for more information.

4)The 70" School Anniversary committee is scheduling events for Sept. 18® that will focus on thanking
church members for their continued support

5)Back to School night scheduled for August |6

6)Summer Camp and Vacation Bible School programs were successful

7)Pre-school daycare enrollment is at |7 students with an average of 7 students coming on a daily basis

Old Business

* With the dissolution of the SWOT Committee, a motion was made and seconded to assign SWOT Goal #| to the
Elders and Goal #2 to Finance. The motion passed.

New Business

e Pastor will update the Council regarding Synod Circuit meetings held once a month for nine months out of the
year. As a member of the Rocky Mountin District, Longs Peak Circuit, our circuit encompasses Greeley,
Ft. Collins, Longmont, Estes Park, and Johnstown.
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~Attendance~

Blended Service

June 5 192

June 12 179

June [9 150

June 16 171

August Altar

July 3 147

Flowers July 10 174
~Schedule~ July 17 168

You may sign up to bring flowers for future
months. The chart is on the wall by door to the old
church office or call the church office, 330-2485.

August 7
Mark & Joan McKinley

August 14
Available

August 21
Virtus & Joyce Einspahr

Return to Regular Service Times

Begins
August 7,2016

8:00 am—Traditional Service
9:20 am —Adult Bible Classes
(Children’s Sunday School begins in September)
10:30 am—Contemporary Service

-I B




Ministry Assistants—August Schedule

August 7
Elders —8:00 am Ken Clavir; [0:30 am Steve Cooper
Ushers —en Einspahr

Sound -8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Chad Kaspar /

Video —8:00 am Mary Beitz; 10:30 am Marlo Kaspar

Scripture —Luke Kunze (both Services) Call ?@

Organist =Ken Streeb W

August 14* o e e e
Elders ~8:00 am Dan Jecminek —Dave Ulrich; 10:30 am Mike Thuener, Dale Schlichenmayer
Ushers —Ron Gemaehlich

Sound -8:00 am |eff Junker; 10:30 am Dan Swanson

Video —8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Ron McNutt

Scripture -8:00 am Shirley Gadeken; 10:30 am Larry Whitney
Organist -Ken Streeb

T

August 21

Elders — 8:00 am Gary Klipp; 10:30 am Dale Schlichenmeyer
Ushers -Bob Cowherd

Sound -8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Dan Swanson

Video — 8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Terri Swanson/Mary Kelly
Scripture -Gary Klipp (both services)

Organist— Sharon Lessman

August 28%*
Elders -8:00 am Brian Anderson, Ken Clavir; 10:30 am Steve Cooper, Mike Thuener
Ushers —Chad Kaspar

Sound -8:00 am Cristian Wacker; 10:30 am Chad Kaspar
Video —8:00 am Rochelle Wacker; 10:30 am Mario Kaspar
Scripture — Ken Clavir (both services)

Organist—- Ken Streeb

@Q%%SMP
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Ministry assistants are always needed in each of the above areas.
If you are interested in serving, please call the following people.
Elders - Gary Klipp, 351-8172
Ushers - Ken Einspahr, 454-1626
Sound/Video - Dan Swanson, 351-8815




September 2016

>=m=m.ﬂ NOdm Su Mo Ty We Th Fr Sa Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa
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21 2 23 4 25 26 2 B 19 20 21 22 23 24
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
Jul 31 Aug 1 2 3 4 5 6
9:00am Trinity Quilters 6;,00pm BB Ministry wnoau.a Bulletin 6:00am Men’s Ministry 5:45pm Young Marines Pickers Paradise
6:00pm. BB Ministry Deadline 5:30pm Girl Scouts 6:00pm BB Ministry 7:00am Elders Meeting
6:00pm BOCE Meeting 6:00pm_ BB Ministry 6:00pm BB Ministry
7 8 9 10 11 12 13
8:00am Traditional 9:00am Trinity Quilters 6;00pm BB Ministry 3:00pm Bulletin 6:00am Men's Ministry 5:45pm Young Marines 8:00am Church
Worship 6:00pm BB. Ministry Deadline 5:30pm Girl Scouts 6:00pm BB Ministry Clean-Up
9:20am Bible Study 7:00pm Executive 5:00pm Men/Women 6:00pm BB Ministry
10:30am Contemporary Council Small Group
Worship 6:00pm BB Ministry
14 15 16 17 18 19 20
8:00am Traditional 9:00amn Trinity Quilters 6:00pm BB Ministry SCHOOL BEGINS K-8 6:00am Men's Ministry %:45pm Young Marines
w/Communion 3:00pm Newsletter 8:30am TLS Chapel 5:30pm Girl Scouts £:00pm BB Ministry
9:20am Bible Study Deadline 3:00pm Bulletin 6:00pm BB Ministry
10:30am Contemporary 6:00pm BB Ministry Deadline
w/Communion 6:00pm BB Ministry
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
B:00am Traditional PRESCHOOL BEGINS PRESCHQOL BEGINS 8:30am TLS Chapel 6:00am Men's Ministry 5:45pm Young Marines
Worship %:00am Trinity Quilters 6:00pm BB Ministry 3:00pm Bulletin 5:30pm Girl Scouts 6:00pm BB Ministry
9:20am Bible Study 6:00pm BB Ministry Deadline 6:00pm BB Ministry
10:30am Contemporary 6:00pm Young Marines 5:00pm Men/Women
Worship Staff 6:00pm BB Ministry
28 29 30 31 Sep 1 2 3
B8:00am Traditional 9:00am Trinity Quilters 6:00pm BB Ministry 8:30am TLS Chape|
w/Communion 6;00pm BB Ministry 3:00pm Bulfetin
9:20am Bible Study Deadline
10:30am Contemporary 6:00pm BB Ministry
w/Communion
Trinity office 1 7/21/2016 12:48 PM




Trinity Tidings

Non Profit Org.
Trinity Lutheran Church/School = ':,ZSSAGE
3000 35th Avenue Greeley, CO
Greeley, Colorado 80634 femipNo- 33
Return Service Requested i
Church/School Office: 970-330-2485
Church/School Fax: 970-330-2844 o
Church/School Email: tlcgreeley@ctos.com
Website; tlcgreeley.org
Worship Services
Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am
Adult Bible Classes
Sunday School - 9:20 am
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